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“There is a time for everything,

a season for every activity under heaven.”
Ecclesiastes 3:1

“My beloved spoke and said to me,
    ‘Arise, my darling,
    my beautiful one, come with me.
11 See! The winter is past;
    the rains are over and gone.
12 Flowers appear on the earth;
    the season of singing has come,
the cooing of doves
    is heard in our land.
13 The fig-tree forms its early fruit;
    the blossoming vines spread their fragrance.
Arise, come, my darling;
    my beautiful one, come with me.’ ”
Song of Songs 2:10-13
Dear church family,
The 1st September is the official start of Autumn.  Maybe it's actually time for our spring – when everything seems to have been sleeping, cold, barren, and finally we're seeing green shoots: things are opening up at last; opening slowly, but opening nonetheless.  These days, though, the seasons seem to be able to shift far more quickly than ever before and a return to winter might be only a few missteps away.
Song of Songs is one of those biblical books that never seems to come up in our lectionary (the book of readings for each Sunday).  It's a love poem – primarily just a love song between a woman and her beloved, but it has also been interpreted as an allegory for the love between God and his people – the people, the church, being the woman and God the beloved.  In this second sense, read the words from our passage above again.  This is the voice of God speaking to you.  Did you ever think God could speak so tenderly to you?

We need to know that this is how God loves us all the time.  We need to know this love especially right now.  Some people have come out of this hard time well, some have come through and want to now take on the world, some of us appear okay on the outside but inside we're still screaming, some of us still want to hide, some of us are desperate to get out, but still can't.  None of us have come through entirely unscathed thus far. 

God thinks we're all beautiful.  His call to us is to arise, to come with him, to come to the place of refreshment, the place we know we are loved and valued exactly as we are.  And when we go with him to that place, we can see others in the same light – also loved, valued exactly as they are.  And so we are enabled to be reconciled to them, for we see them as God sees them.  So the church is built up, encouraged, reconciled, and empowered to be God's people at this changeable time.

Whether or not we re-enter some kind of lockdown, we can always run to this place of refuge, to the unchanging tender love of God.

Blessings to you all,


Willie
NOTICES
The confirmed service times over the next wee while are:

· Sunday 30th August – St Mary's at 11.30am

· Wednesday 2nd September – St Catharine's at 10.15am

· Sunday 6th September – St Catharine's at 11.30am

· Tuesday 8th September – St Mary's at 10am.

· Please see Facebook or our website (stcatharinestmary.org.uk) for services beyond this point, or call someone who has access to this information.

Face coverings are mandatory, communion is in one kind (just the bread), the seating is set out in a distanced manner (you can only sit next to others if they are part of the same household group as you), and there is a one way system in operation – please enter either church through the main door, not the hall door.  You would be welcome to come to a service at either church.

At the moment, we clean each church once a week – Fridays at 10am at St Mary's and Saturdays at 10am at St Catharine's.  If you can help with this, please get in touch with Willie and he'll put you on the rota.  Please only volunteer to do this if you feel safe to do so.

No other groups are using our church halls currently, which means that both churches can accommodate some more people at services using the space in the hall.  However, it is hoped that the A.A. will shortly be back at St Catharine's.  Depending on how the cleaning can be done following their meeting, it may mean that St Catharine's is restricted to the space in the church for its services.  This has not been an issue yet, but may soon mean that we need to operate a booking system for the places available in the church.

We have opened like this, alternating Sundays and midweeks between the two churches because this seemed like the safest way to do it.  We can therefore leave 72 hours between the service and the church being cleaned before the next one.  We know that this seems slow to some people – especially if you have visited places like cafes where things seem to be so normal, but we are operating under more stringent distancing and cleaning rules than there.  We would ask for patience – we are still among the first churches to open in any way in Grangemouth or Bo'ness.  It's been great to see some of you already and I look forward to seeing you all soon – but only when you feel comfortable to do so.

We are now allowed to visit people, even in their houses now, but we're still not allowed to bring home communion.  If you would like a visit or even just a chat then please call me – 01324 482438.

Next Zoom vestry meetings: St Mary's, 8pm, Tuesday 15th September


St Catharine's, 8pm, Monday 21st September

St Mary's and St Catharine's YouTube Channel – This can be found, hopefully, by searching YouTube for St Mary's, St Catharine's, and Christ Church on YouTube (on VirginMedia as well as on a computer or phone).  A link to the services can be found on our website: stcatharinestmary.org.uk.  Online services will continue for the foreseeable future.

2

